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Helen Hawker

From: Osi Ivowi [Osi.Ivowi@canalrivertrust.org.uk]
Sent: 25 June 2018 15:15
To: Helen Hawker
Cc: John Spottiswood; Phil Garvey; Sam Thomas
Subject: RE: 1 St. Marks Crescent, London NW1 7TS - proposed basement development

Good day Helen, 

Further to John Spottiswood’s recommendation, I can offer my response to your proposal. 

The works required is not on the Trust’s property, on an higher elevation from the water level of the canal and the 

proposed basement excavation is 4.5m below ground at a distance of >9m away from the canal wall. Putting all 

those details together it is unlikely the works will have any detrimental effect on the canal and therefore would not 

require our consent. However, the contractor must be made aware that if any of the proposed works activity, 

machinery or storage of material is to encroach within 3m of the canal’s edge, this will require our review and 

consent.  

 

Regards 

  

Osi Ivowi  

Regional Manager (South)  
Infrastructure Services Team 

T: 01908 302591  M: 07776 472644 

E: osi.ivowi@canalrivertrust.org.uk 

Canal & River Trust, First Floor North, Station House,  

500 Elder Gate, Milton Keynes MK9 1BB 

 

Please do not encroach upon Canal & River Trust land or apparatus until you have written consent from Canal & 

River Trust to do so. 
  

 
  

The Canal & River Trust is a new charity entrusted with the care of 2,000 miles of waterways in England and Wales. Get 

involved, join us - Visit I Donate I Volunteer at www.canalrivertrust.org.uk 

Canal & River Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee registered in England & Wales with company number 

07807276; and charity number 1146792. 

The contents of this email and any attachment(s) are confidential, may be legally privileged, and are intended solely for the 

person to whom it is addressed. If you have received this email in error, please do not read, copy, distribute, discuss or take any 

action in reliance on it. Instead, please immediately delete it from your system. It would also be appreciated if you would 

immediately notify the sender by replying to this email. Please note that neither Canal & River Trust nor the sender accepts any 

responsibility for viruses and it is your responsibility to scan or otherwise check this email and any attachment(s). 

 

From: John Spottiswood  

Sent: 12 June 2018 17:16 

To: Osi Ivowi <Osi.Ivowi@canalrivertrust.org.uk> 

Subject: FW: 1 St. Marks Crescent, London NW1 7TS - proposed basement development 

 

Hi Osi 

 

Would this be one for your team?  

 


